NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
CRAYKE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL GOVERNING BOARD
Meeting of the Full Governing Board

25th June 2018 at 6.00pm
MINUTES

Present:
Co-opted Governor:

Hugh Porter 

(HP)(Chair)  


Head teacher:
    
Andrew Buttery 
(AB)

LA Governor:

    
Felicity Stasiak 
(FS)

Foundation Governor:
Rev Liz Hassall 
(LH)





Ann Chappell 
(AC)
Co-opted Governor:

Daniel Curtois   
(DC)




Norman Jackson 
(NJ)




Barbara Lunn     
(BL)

Staff Governor:
   
Aniko Sheppard 
(AS)

Parent Governor:

Pete Wilson        
(PW)
In Attendance
Claire Twigg (Clerk) (CT)

Apologies:
None received.
	Minute
	Details
	Action

	1.
	Opening Prayer 
LH lead an opening prayer.

	

	2.
	Apologies for absence
No Apologies were received as all governors were present. 

HP welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Barbara Lunn as a new co-opted governor.

	

	3.
	Declaration of Interests
HP reminded governors of the need to declare any interests, pecuniary/non-pecuniary – None declared.

	

	4.
	Confidential agenda items
HP asked if any agenda items need to be treated as confidential and excluded from the minutes to be made public; it was agreed that anything confidential would be highlighted.

	

	5.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising including review of actions
The minutes of the last meeting on 30/04/2018 were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.  
-How has increase in cost of school meals been received – AB reported that there has been no feedback at all. 
HP thanked those governors who attended the annual Health and Safety walkaround at school. AB reported that the electricians attended today to carry out some minor works.
-Any further to report on GDPR?

AB reported that he has completed the school asset register. Some parents still to return form but Veritau have advised that as long as school have made every effort that is sufficient.
-Any further guidance around GDPR for governors?
None as such. It was agreed that AB would discuss this with Veritau when they visit school. 


	AB

	6.
	Committee reports

No committees have taken place as yet this term.

	

	7.
	Governor monitoring visits
AC reported that she had visited reception and carried out a book scrutiny as well as talking to the children. She also observed a guided reading session. She felt the children were very engaged and happy in school.
A discussion took place regarding the level of the children and progress moving forward.
DC reported he had done a visit in class 2. He reported that the teacher covering the maternity leave seemed to have settled well. All children were enthusiastic and engaged with excellent support from teaching staff.

FS reported that she is accompanying the children on the school trip tomorrow.

HP reported that there is no class 4 governor currently and governors were invited to attend this term. HP advised governors of the dates for the summer show which they were invited to attend.

	

	8.
	Governing Board membership update
HP reported that the 3 potential governors who were discussed at the last meeting had been contacted. 2 of whom were no longer interested the third HP had not been able to contact.
It was agreed that HP would continue to try and contact and keep looking for governors. HP reminded governors to keep this in mind when speaking to anyone within the local community.


	HP



	9.
	Governor training
HP reported that he had attended a GSIN meeting this term. He stated that there was very little to report from the meeting. He advised that moving forward these meetings will be twice yearly, and HP will circulate the dates.
LH reported that she had completed a session on Head Teacher Performance Management which had been very useful with specific focus on target setting and evaluation. LH to share notes from the training to governors.  
‘Performance Management policy and practice’ to be included on the autumn FGB agenda.

	HP

LH
CT



	10.
	Governors’ Annual Report to Parents/Carers
HP reported that this is to progress in the next couple of weeks. HP to draft and send to DC to check then to all governors for comments. 

	HP


	11.
	Chair of Governors Performance Evaluation
HP reported that 3 responses had been received.
AB reported that the responses were very positive in all areas. 

HP felt a little disappointed that there hadn’t been a higher response rate. Governors felt that if there were any issues governors would have completed the questionnaire.

HP asked for any improvement ideas from governors to be shared with him at any time.

	

	12.
	Head Teacher Report 

The Head Teachers report was circulated prior to the meeting. AB gave updates to the content and invited questions from governors. The following comments/questions were raised:
1b. In addition to those on the report there will be 3 pupils joining in September. This will take full admission to over 100 pupils. AB added that there have been enquiries for places in age groups where there were no places available due to maximum numbers been reached.
AB added that there are 2 pupils relocating.

-Any fallout following the loss of wraparound care?
AB reported that parents had been notified of the closure of the after-school club. 1 child due to start in reception has gone elsewhere due to the lack of wraparound care. A discussion took place around the options of wraparound care. AB to gauge interest in the autumn term.

LH reported that Husthwaite are offering wraparound care from September. AB to speak to them.
2a.AB gave governors an overview of the teaching cover from September.
AB stated that le club francais will no longer be used in school; French will be taught through the rising star scheme.

AB advised governors that Louise’s maternity cover had been appointed to and they are due to commence this week.
2b. AB reported that the shelter has been repaired but is not fit for purpose.

AB reported that work has been carried out to repair the dividing door.
AB advised that Image playgrounds would no longer be able to honour the quotes given for the modifications to the lower playground. The 2 other companies who quoted have been contacted and they will honour their quotes and a third quote is being obtained.
3. The start budget had been circulated to governors prior to the meeting. AB reported that the budget is currently strong. AB and PP&F committee feel that no money needs to be used at the moment. 
4. 2 fire evacuations had been carried out. 

The Health and Safety officer had undertaken his 3rd visit of the year. Actions raised have been completed.

6. 

EYFS

GLD outcome is lower than previous years which was expected due to the cohort.

Phonics screening

Lowest mark is 32, pass mark confirmed as 32 so therefore 100% pass rate. Governors agreed that this was very positive for this cohort.
Year 2 SATs 

Reading very strong 93%
Writing 79%

Maths 64% - AB reported that this will be a trend with this year group. Maths is a struggle for a number of the children.

AB advised that he looked at the children’s previous progress and came to the conclusion that progress has been effective from starting points.
Key Stage 2

AB felt that the assessments had been a positive experience for the children following all the preparation undertaken. AB hopes that the predicted teacher assessments will come to fruition.
AB gave governors an overview of the SATs papers. Focus now needs to be on arithmetic as well as accuracy and checking answers.
Lots of vocabulary-based questions were included so this will be a focus.

SATs results will be received in 2 weeks.

AB reported that a new maths online tool will be introduced from September. He also added that a new times table test is to introduced for year 4.

7. SDP

This document had been shared with governors prior to the meeting which includes a separate evaluation section. Governors felt that this was a useful addition. AB reported that this will be operational by the next meeting and the whole document shared with governors.
8. Church school
AB reported that he has registered the school for the Global Neighbours via Christian Aid. AB is awaiting further information.

HP and governors recognised ABs hard work at Sutton on the Forest and his contribution to the schools recent ‘good’ outcome from Ofsted. AB added that he had received positive feedback from the diocese and the School Improvement Adviser. HP to review the press reports and contact the chair of governors to express governor’s disappointment at the lack of recognition and communication.

	AB

AB

HP

	13.
	Pupil progress update
Covered under Head Teacher report. It was reported that the SIC will be reviewing the end of year information and SATs results.

	

	14.
	Safeguarding Report to Governors 2018

Circulated to governors prior to the meeting. HP thanked AB for completing the document.
AB to include that HP and AC have completed the ‘safer recruitment’ training.
HP drew new governor’s attention to the basic safeguarding online training along with the safer recruitment training.

	AB

	15.
	Parents’ Questionnaire and comparison with 2017
Outcomes from the last 2 years shared with governors prior to the meeting. It was reported that the response rate had been much higher this year. Thanks, were passed to PW for implementing the online option. It was felt that overall responses were similar to last year or slightly improved. AB added that the most positive comments have come from families who have recently joined the school.
Governors felt that results were very positive and pleasing.


	

	16.
	Self-Evaluation Form (SEF) re write
HP reported that AB is currently rewriting this document. AB will update during the summer holidays and then share with governors in the autumn term.
	

	17.
	Proposed School Development Plan (SDP) 2018-19
HP drew governor’s attention to the summary document. HP reported that areas of improvement have been included in the plan. 
AB added that the 2 staff members currently on maternity leave is having an impact on teacher’s time and this is being taken into account for the autumn term.
Achievement section – governors felt this maybe doesn’t grasp the current position.

Governors approved these areas.


	

	18.
	Any Other Business
None.
	

	18.
	Date of next meeting 
•
1st October                                Meetings to start at 6.00pm

•
14th January

•
25th March
•
24th June
	


Signed By







Date:
1

